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To: State and Local Asbestos NESHAP coordinators

     It has come to my attention that many sources are claiming newer properties, (often properties built after 1980), are exempt from the inspection and notification requirements of the Asbestos NESHAP.  The Asbestos NESHAP requires all regulated facilities to be inspected prior to the start of demolition or renovation.  The requirement to inspect must be met regardless of the age of the building.  The Asbestos NESHAP also requires inspection for all friable and non-friable materials.

Since non-friable materials may still be used in new construction, they may be present in structures built after 1980.  In demolitions, all non-friable materials must be listed on the notification form to be in compliance with the Asbestos NESHAP.  In addition, many mechanical removal techniques will render the non-friable materials regulated.  It is certainly possible to violate both notification and work practice requirements of the Asbestos NESHAP in structures built after 1980.

     In conclusion, there have been no changes to EPA determinations on the applicability of the Asbestos NESHAP to newer structures.  Earlier determinations have stated that inspections, notifications, and when applicable, removal of RACM must be conducted to be in compliance with the Asbestos NESHAP regardless of the age of the structure.  These requirements are still in effect.
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